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THE SETTLEMENT PLAYERS





It is always a time for reflection as we approach the end of another year and look back over it. I would say that it’s been a pretty good year for the Settlement Players. We began the year in February with Ten Times Table directed by Caro Hart. Then in April we had our one act play night. This year we had 3 plays; Joining the Club directed by David Smith, Tell me another story, sing me a song directed by Pat Baskerville and Interior Designs directed by Cliff Francis. Cliff then took Interior Designs to the festivals and came back with an armful of trophies again. In June we produced Neville’s Island directed by Jenn Groves. In September I had my directorial debut with ‘Tis Folly to be Wise and we finished the year in November with the Taming of the Shrew directed by Cliff Francis.


In all of this, we have created fantastic theatre. There have been great performances supported by the superb yet unseen work of everyone behind the actors. We have had new members join us and make an immediate impact. We still attracted good audiences even on those nights when there was an important world cup match live on TV.


So yes, I’d say it’s been a very good year and I’m looking forward to the next one.


Jim Anderson








The cast and crew for our November 2014 production, The Taming of the Shrew.
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At the Settlement at 8.00pm on Monday 15th December 2014


Please come along for an evening of fun, music and catching up with each other.


Partners and Children welcome.


There will be a few nibbles on the table but please bring something to drink with you.
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You are invited to the Settlement Players Christmas Party





Change to our Programme.


Because of problems with casting we have to make a change to our programme. Our February Production will now be My Own Show by Leslie Bruce directed by Pat Baskerville.


                                     Cast                    Fay                         Hazel Stride


                                                                       Jude                      Jo Roskilly


                                                                      Gillian                    Alison Muir


                                                                       Bollards                Val Barber


                                                                       Karen                    Amy Walker
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                        Players’ wardrobe





         











The school play and fancy dress party season is upon us so don’t forget that we have costumes to hire at very reasonable prices.


Panto pieces too.  Ring Pat on 01462 623959 if you need anything and please give as much notice as possible.
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Huge congratulations to our very own Jenn Groves who recently got married to James.








What can I say About Samantha Day, the star of our production of the Taming of the Shrew?


Well, she’s always cheerful…
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Seriously though, Sam, you were brilliant!











And I definitely think that it’s unfair to say that her fellow actors fear her…











She has a very gentle touch and always treats the set with respect…
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I shall be making my debut in Pantomime in the CADS production of Cinderella at the Meridian School in Royston on 23rd, 24th, 30th and 31st January 2015.


Tickets are £10, £7 for concessions. 


Box office – 07925 674 967 or at � HYPERLINK "http://www.cadsroyston.org.uk" �www.cadsroyston.org.uk� 
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Now that the November production is behind us, we are able to meet again and start work in earnest on the web-site.


I have started gathering the information that we are going to need for the new site. If you haven’t already sent me details of what you’ve done with the Settlement Players, then please do so. I’ve got a lot of information already but there are still a lot of you who haven’t sent me anything and it would be a shame if our members’ section was incomplete.











After the members’ section, the next section that I want to bring up to date is the plays section. I have already started gathering information on these but I may be in touch with you all again in the near future looking for pictures, posters and anything else you may have.


We shall be meeting again soon and I shall keep you up to date with developments.


Jim.

















The ladykillers by Graham Linehan


This is just a heads up about next June’s production, The Ladykillers. Auditions won’t be until at least the end of February but I just wanted give you some notice so that all you actors and actresses out there can start thinking about it too.








impolite parrot. She has been led to believe that the group of men renting rooms from her, Professor Marcus, the Major, Louis, Harry and One-Round, are classical musicians. However, when one of the group's cases gets caught in the door and opens to reveal, not a musical instrument, but a plethora of banknotes, the virtuous Mrs Wilberforce vows to go to the police with the identities of the men. The criminals agree that the old lady has to be killed to silence her, but will this be as straightforward as it sounds?


Cast


Constable Macdonald		An upright custodian of the law


Mrs Louisa Wilberforce		A lady


Professor Marcus			The Mastermind


Major Courtney			A con man


Harry Robinson			An up and coming thug


One-round				The Muscle


Louis Harvey				A stone cold killer


Mrs Jane Tromleyton		A friend of Mrs Wilberforce


Mrs Wilberforce’s friends		At least 6 friends who come to the party


I’m also going to need a few “extras”, male and female, for a short filmed segment.


For Mrs Wilberforce’s friends I need at least 6 actresses of any age who can stay in character and ad lib a bit. You will be making a noisy entrance and 





This stage adaptation by Graham Linehan is based on the classic Ealing comedy in which a group of desperate criminals struggle to silence the eccentric old lady who discovers their crime. Mrs Wilberforce shares her crooked little house in post-war King's Cross with her raucous and
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exit and will be on stage over two scenes. I do realise that we will have to use make-up and costume to make you look older and less glamourous than you all actually are but you’re actresses and this is the magic of theatre.


I should be getting a few scripts soon so if you want to borrow one for a few days to have a look at, let me know. If there is anything else that you want to know then you know where I am. I’ll be sending out audition notices soon.


Jim





Three of our players are appearing in the Bancroft Players Christmas production of Peter Pan. Cliff Francis, David Smith and Amy Foster will be gracing the stage at the Queen Mother Theatre from 11th to 13th and 18th to 20th December.


Tickets are £10 and the box office number is 01462 455166.
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In this newsletter, we always let you know which Settlement Players productions are coming up. It is a fact, however, that our members are so talented that they often spread themselves and work with other groups. It is very easy to miss these shows if we don’t know that they’re on and then we miss seeing our friends shine in other arenas. So, I’d like to promote any play that any of our members is involved in in any way in this newsletter. To do this I need your help. If you’re reading this, you’re a member of the Settlement Players. If you’re involved in anything anywhere please let me know so that I can put it in here.                         My e-mail address is � HYPERLINK "mailto:james.anderson@ntlworld.com" �james.anderson@ntlworld.com�














Committee report 28th October and 25th November 2014


We have had two committee meetings since the last newsletter. This is what we have been talking about.


We talked about the plays that we’ve put on and are planning to put on. We were pleased with the September open evening and extremely pleased with the November production of the Taming of the Shrew. We managed to make a small profit on the play but much more importantly, the play was very well received and has enhanced our reputation. Cliff Francis is going to direct a one act play for the festivals again next year but we’re not sure what he is doing yet. We’ve also got a couple of proposals for future productions; Tales of the Unexpected and Dad’s Army. These are just proposals at the moment though.


Because of Technical difficulties, Pat Baskerville has had to change the play that she is directing in February. Now she is hoping to direct My Own Show by Lesley Bruce.


We talked about social events. We’d like to put on the occasional social event so that we can all get together and catch up with each other. The first of these events is going to be a Christmas party on the evening of 15th December at the Settlement. Hopefully see you there.


We talked about promoting ourselves as a group more. To this end, we are going to produce a promotional leaflet about the Players with a view to attracting new members. We are also going to try and use events such as the Letchworth festival to promote ourselves.


We discussed getting someone in to do a proper adjudication of our plays and give us some serious feedback in a critique. We tried but were unable to arrange for someone to come in and do this for the Taming of the Shrew but will continue to try and do this for a future production.


We talked about buying some new lights. Rob, Graham and John went to a trade show in East London in October and Rob has now arranged for a demonstration. This demonstration will be on the 19th December and we are hoping that they will leave the lights with us over the weekend so that we can play with them. If they do this, Rob might appreciate a few “actors” who will come in and pose on the stage for him while he changes the lighting.


We talked about the website briefly. I told the committee that now that the November production was over, the small team that is going to update the website will now meet again and push on with our work. We did discuss in committee the possibility of selling tickets online in the future and this is something that we would like to do but we are also very keen to preserve our relationship with David’s Bookshop.


Stephen went along to a meeting about the new theatre in the Broadway cinema. The feedback that he gave us made it clear that the Settlement Players will be unlikely to make use of any of the proposed facilities.


I took part in the selection of the new Heritage Foundation governor for Arts. A gentleman called Arthur Jarman was appointed. I fed this back to the committee.


We bought a tailors dummy for use by our costume department.














The Letchworth Drama Festival has finally been wound up and the Settlement Players have profited from their involvement to the tune of £1600. We discussed what we might do with the money and we’d like to do something about the seating in the hall. The chairs that we have are not very comfortable after two hours so we’d either like to replace them, possibly in conjunction with the Settlement management committee, or we’d like to invest in some cushions to make them more comfortable.


We also talked about arranging some courses at the Settlement for our members similar to the Shakespeare workshop that the Bancroft players are currently running. We are going to approach the lady running this workshop and see if she will run something for us. We are also going to approach someone in Royston who does stage combat workshops. Obviously, I’ll keep you posted on this.


Official minutes of our meetings are now available.


Our next meeting will be on 6th January 2015. If there is anything that you want to be discussed by the committee then please let me or any of the committee members know.


The committee is:


Jim Anderson - Chair


Rob Evans - Treasurer


Jeni Gosling - Secretary


Cliff Francis


Sam Powell


Nicole Ashbrook


Stephen Charles


Pat Baskerville – Theatre Club Secretary








If you haven’t already done so, please could you send me the list of Settlement Players Productions that you’ve worked on, along with any photographs that you would like us to use, for the website? We need this information to complete our work.





Thank you to those of you who have made suggestions. I would still welcome any further comments or suggestions.


A very big thank you Jeremy Evans for the pictures in this newsletter. Several people made the suggestion that I put some pictures in it. I’ve been able to put a few in this one but I’d like to put in more. I need your help to do this. Please send me any pictures that you take at the Settlement that you think other players might like to see.








Do you want to Direct?


Is there a play that you would like to put on at the Settlement?


We are now considering a couple of proposals but we are still looking for plays for our September 2015 - September 2016 season. For this, we need three full length productions and at least three one act plays. We are also looking for one act plays for spring 2015. If you have a play that you’d like us to consider, please contact any member of the committee.
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Here are the answers to the quiz in the last newsletter. There is no winner because nobody mailed me any answers. This may be because the quiz was too hard or it may be due to indifference. Either way I shall persevere.
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Puck


Henry VI


She drowned.


A Midsummer Night’s Dream


Mark Antony


The Winter’s Tale


Richard III


Duncan


37


King Lear


The Tempest


All’s Well That Ends Well, 1981.








What date is St Stephen's Day? 


The song White Christmas was first performed in which 1942 film? 


John Callcott Horsley designed what first commercial Christmas item in 1843? 


London's Trafalgar Square Christmas tree is traditionally given by which country? 


Name the original eight reindeer from the 'Twas the Night Before Christmas' poem? 


What colour are the berries of the mistletoe plant? 


In the 1946 film, It's a Wonderful Life, what's the name of George Bailey's guardian angel? 


What Christmas item was invented by London baker and wedding-cake specialist Tom Smith in 1847? 


Who wrote How the Grinch Stole Christmas? 


According to the UK National Meteorological Office what year (prior to 2007) was the last White Christmas in Britain? 


Who was the first British monarch to broadcast a Christmas message to the nation? 


Which of the Wise Men was said to have brought the gift of gold for the baby Jesus? 


What changed in 1752 which caused England to have a White Christmas less frequently thereafter?


Who is officially credited as the author of Auld Lang Syne? 


The Christmas period of 1813-14 saw the last what in London? 


Christmas Island in the Indian Ocean is a territory of which country? 


Who banned Christmas in England between 1647 and 1660? 


Yorkshire man William Strickland is believed to have brought the first what to Britain from North America in 1526?








Christmas quiz - The winner will be the first person to send me all the correct answers or the most correct answers. Once again, no prize, just glory.
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If there is anything that you would like to share with your fellow players in this newsletter, please send it to me at � HYPERLINK "mailto:james.anderson@ntlworld.com" �james.anderson@ntlworld.com� 


The next newsletter will come out on February 1st 2016. If there is anything you want included, please let me have it by then.


Have a wonderful Christmas and a prosperous and peaceful new year. I hope to see you soon at the Settlement. 


Jim
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Some dates for your diary:


February production	             19 – 21 February 2015 (My Own Show)


One act play evening	             11 April 2015


June production		11 – 13 June 2015 (The Ladykillers)


Open evening		              5 September 2015


November production	12 – 14 November 2015


February production	             18 – 20 February 2016


One act play evening	             13 April 2016?


June production		16- 18 June 2016


 


 











